



Mosman Municipal Council Civic Centre Mosman Square PO Box 211 Spit Junction 2088 DX 9301 Mosman NSW teleptone 02 9978 4000 Facsimie 02 9978 4132 ABN 94 414 022 939

council@mosman.nsw.gov.au www.mosman.nsw.gov.au

12 March 2009

Mr Wayne Richmond 85 Allambie Road ALLAMBIE HEIGHTS NSW 2100

Dear Wayne

Would you please pass on sincere thanks to the singers and musicians of Loosely Woven for the wonderful concert they performed at the Mosman Art Gallery on Sunday.

Thank you from the people of Maubara in Timor-Leste who benefited financially. We will put the money, almost \$1,000, towards a water treatment programme for the area. We have had people travel to the area and test the water from the well, which supplies the entire township. It is an old Portuguese well and is inadequate for the people. The water is polluted and clearly a health hazard.

Loosely Woven has been involved in the three functions we have held in support of Maubara, firstly for the launch of the Friendship Agreement between Maubara and Mosman in 2007, then our cocktail party in 2008 and now the Beauty of the World concert in 2009. We truly appreciate this long-standing support.

You are a wonderful group of people to give so freely of your time and talent for the enjoyment and benefit of others, and people have rung me to say how much they enjoyed the concert.

I hope the recording went well. The acoustics certainly were good from the audience point of view. Your voices soared and filled the hall. You must have all been exhausted, but your enthusiasm did not wane!

Thank you from the people of Mosman. We hope that we can continue our friendship and that you will come and perform for us again.

Yours sincerely.

(Councillor Denise Wilton)